

Milwaukee Police Department

Police Administration Building 749 West State Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53233 http://www.milwaukee.gov/police

Edward A. Flynn Chief of Police

(414) 935-7200

January 31, 2012

Alderman Jim Bohl, Chair Alderwoman Milele Coggs, Vice Chair Alderman Ashanti Hamilton Alderman Tony Zielinski Alderman Nik Kovac City Hall, Room 301-B 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Licenses Committee members,

The Milwaukee Police Department is in support of the new proposed City Ordinance 90-5-1.5. This new legislation will allow the Milwaukee Police Department to establish a community partnership with alcohol-licensed establishments. By having members of our department meet with new license applicants, we expect to experience an improvement in crime and disorder prevention at these establishments in the future.

The Milwaukee Police Department has developed a plan of operation involving the License Investigation Unit and the Community Liaison Officers assigned to each district station. The police department will be implementing new training for the Community Liaison Officers at it relates to this new license process. A reporting system is being created to support the documentation required by this legislation. We are looking forward to this continued partnership in our combined efforts to ensure the licensure of safe alcohol establishments.

Sincerely.

EDWARD A. FLYNN

CHIEF OF POLICE